



## **Wheatley Wanderers Committee Meeting 20-07-10** **Wheatley Hotel 7.30pm**

Present – Chris, Julie, Martin, Craig, Christina, Stu

Apologies – Jason.

### **1/ Tournament feedback**

Jason could not attend this meeting so no accurate figures could be given to the Committee regarding profits from the tournament. Martin said the football side of the tournament ran very well and pretty much to time. Helen Phillips has suggested the volunteers for future tournaments be on a rota system with parents being given specific times when they are to help out and where. Stu said lots of people had helped this year but once again some team's parents hadn't helped. Craig has the left over stock and said teams can purchase items for their tea and coffee stalls at cost price.

### **2/ Affiliation Number**

The new affiliation number for this season is HBU00684

### **3/ New Nets**

Stu informed the Committee that the Doncaster League had nets available to buy at a cost of £ 75 a pair. The Committee agreed Stu should purchase 2 pairs for the new teams joining the Club. ( 2 pairs have now been purchased)

#### **4/ CRB Checks**

Stu asked Christina for 3 CRB forms for the new u8s B teams coaching staff. Christina said as from the 1<sup>st</sup> of July new CRB forms had been produced and are now available but a CRB check had increased to £15 and this was subject to change due to VAT. Christina has ordered some of the new forms.

#### **5/ Pavilion and Deaf School Project.**

A business plan has now been submitted to Doncaster Council as part of our application to secure the lease for the changing rooms. The Deaf College are now ready to proceed with a survey of the waste ground on Hills Lane and draw up the plans for a new pitch to be sited there. The ground will be levelled and a new grass playing surface will be sown.

(Since the Committee meeting, Stu and Martin have met with Doncaster Council planning departments and Assets and Property departments' officials and the Architect involved with the Deaf College development and everything seems to be going ahead. They have all approved the new pitch and our business plan was accepted. A letter of intent will be sent to us confirming we will be taking over the lease so we can release the funding applied for to re develop the changing rooms.)

#### **6/ Fixtures and Contacts**

Stu informed the Committee the new League fixtures were now on the Doncaster League website along with contact details for all Club officials. [www.ddjsfl.co.uk](http://www.ddjsfl.co.uk)

#### **7/ New U8s B Team**

Stu informed the Committee a new team had been entered into the League. Johnny Singh will coach the team and they already have 9 players.

#### **8/ Nursery Teams.**

Martin asked the Committee to consider starting training for u4s, u5s, and u6s. He said lots of current players had younger brothers and sisters and 3 men were possibly interested in running these sessions. The Committee agreed this was a good idea and agreed a charge of £1 a session was a fair amount.

### **9/ Wembley Trip and Ball Boys**

Stu informed the Committee the u11s B team had been invited to attend this years Community Shield game between Chelsea and Man Utd at Wembley Stadium on the 8<sup>th</sup> of August. They had been invited by McDonalds as part of our link with their store and were representing the Sheffield and Hallamshire County FA. The Committee approved of the trip. This event follows on from the Hollyoaks Charity match played recently at the Keepmoat Stadium with Hallam FM, where Hallam FM invited the u10s to attend as ball boys. Photos from this event are available on the Clubs Facebook page.

### **10/ Grow the Game Grant**

Martin informed the Committee the Grow the Game grant application had been successful and the Club could claim £4000 the first year and £1000 the second year. This grant is to assist the Club start up new teams and this would include a girl's team. Martin and Stu had attended a meeting in Sheffield outlining how the money can be spent and on what. More details will follow when the Committee start claiming the money.

### **11/ Coaches Meeting**

A coaches meeting will be arranged for the 3<sup>rd</sup> of August at the Wheatley Hotel 7.30pm.

### **12/ A.O.B**

The Committee agreed that a standing agendum point at every meeting should be the Club Finances.

The Committee agreed that someone should assist Jason with the Club accounts so they can be aware of how the books are done in case Jason has to leave his post as Treasurer at any time. The Committee will ask members to see if anyone would be interested in assisting Jason.